
Conservation Commission  Minutes  December 13, 2018 

 

In attendance:  Slim Spafford, Chair, Gina Rescigno, Vice-Chair, Ray Blake Planning Board Liaison, Ruth 

Gaffey, Cindy Carpenter 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 

November minutes were read and approved with spelling correction to Jeffrey Littleton’s name 

(Blake/Rescigno) 

Ruth will contact Sara regarding updating the Conservation Commission’s members.  Cindy Carpenter 

should be listed. 

Ruth will email Cindy and Gina copies of the draft minutes when they are sent to Sara 

Slim reported that Jeff Littleton has revised the map for a second or third time and now the NRI map is 

correct.  Gina will contact Jeffrey to be sure we are all set and arrange a time for him to come and 

present the first phase of the NRI.  The second phase of the NRI involves boots on the ground to 

examine the different natural resources that can be found in Groton. 

Ray is working on finding NO LITTERING signs 

Ruth and Slim presented their efforts on Conservation Commission’s Annual Report to the members.  

Ruth included their input and will send the report to Sara before the December 20 deadline. 

Slim presented two Forestry Notification acknowledgements: 

Green Acre Woodlands Inc. Lot 1/46 

Mourning Dove Holdings Lot 2/48 

Groton has a Town Forester who should be contacted if any questions arise regarding cutting practices 

A brief discussion was held regarding Zones proposed by the Citizen Planning Committee and members 

went to that meeting after adjourning at 8:05 (Gaffey/Carpenter) 

 


